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Chairmans Report 

Dear residents.  
The recent elections to select a new Councillor for the wards 
of Lowtherville, Upper Ventnor and Wroxall have taken 
place. The successful candidate was Mr Mark Jefferies who 
secured something approaching 48% of the vote. I would 
personally like to offer my congratulations to him. He has 
immersed himself in village life for several years now. He 
attends virtually every Parish Council meeting and I know he 

was the candidate of choice of the out-going Councillor, Rodney Downer. Mark recently 
helped with one of the two BBQs for the Garage Gallop in June and I am quite sure he 
will continue to be a great asset to the village.  
For his part Rodney and Adrian Gallop (who retired from the Parish Council in May) were 
honoured recently in a tribute evening at Stenbury Hall. There was a band, The Hillmans, 
which included Mick Taylor, a founding member of the Rolling Stones.  There were a few 
short speeches and plaudits a-plenty. In a final word thank you both for all your service 
to the village for what amounts to almost 50 years.  
The Parish Council are volunteers. We aim to assist the residents and have a little money 
that we can distribute to organisations in the village that may help continue their 
services. The assigning of funds has just taken place for 2025 and will be available to read 
in the minutes published each month on-line and posted in the notice board opposite the 
old Worsley site. Despite our best efforts though, sometimes we cannot assist. The 
matter is perhaps for the Police or the Council to deal with but if we can signpost any 
issue that you may have, please contact us.  
I run a small quiz night on the last Wednesday of each month at Stenbury Hall and it was 
my honour to be asked to be a quizmaster for a one-off event to raise funds for our 
school on the 12th July. There were about 30 quizzers and we raised £130. This will go 
towards some new books which the children earn when they achieve milestones dojo 
points - for every 100 dojos they win a book. Any congratulations should go to John and 
Jess Steele who organised the event, bought the raffle prizes and ran the bar on the 
night. My thanks to you both. Finally, the Wildflowers in the Rec haven’t really emerged. 
A few have poked their flowering heads about the Rye grass have but they are few and 
far between. We have sought advice and rather than give up we are going to persevere 
and consider the replanting of a short stretch near the Commemoration Board. More to 
follow. If at first …… 
Kind regards Steve CLARKE 
 

Dear residents, I would like to express my thanks to the village of Wroxall. It has been 

a privilege to serve this past sixteen years. My thanks to the Parish Council for their 

support and in particular Adrian Gallop for his support. Also, Jackie Gallop. It was very 

touching and kind to have a party for Adrian and myself at Stenbury Hall - many thanks 

for this. Thank you to residents who came along, it was a great evening. I would like to 

wish your new Councillor Mark Jefferies all the best in his new role. Wishing you all the 

very best, kind regards Rodney Downer. 



NEWLY ELECTED IWC WARD 
COUNCILLOR  

Wroxall, Lowtherville and 
Bonchurch 

Dear Residents,   
My name is Mark Jefferies, and I am 
your new county councillor. Firstly, I 
would like to thank all residents of the 
ward that voted me in to be your 
representative for the ward of Wroxall, 
Lowtherville and Bonchurch. 

My thanks also go out to former councillor Rodney Downer. For the work he has 

done over the last 16 years, and the guidance he has given me. I will do my 

utmost to address your concerns as it has always been the people and their 

issues that concerns me. I can be contacted on 07870701652 or 

email mark.jefferies@iow.gov.uk. I do work full time, so if do not get an answer 

please leave a message and I will get back to you as soon as possible. 

 

  

J P SHEAF PLUMBING 

AND HEATING 

38 YEARS EXPERIENCE, CITY & GUILDS QUALIFIED 

BATHROOMS, KITCHENS 

CENTRAL HEATING 

MOST TYPES OF MAINTENANCE 

BASED IN WROXALL 

07976419470 

mailto:mark.jefferies@iow.gov.uk


 



St John the Evangelist Wroxall 
 

Priest in charge Vacancy -for all enquiries please call a Church Warden 
Wardens Mrs Pat Green         07513182484 
Mrs Jenny Walker 07736254332 Hall Bookings as above 

 

Services in August 
3rd August   10am Brunch in the hall 

17th August    10am Holy Communion with a visiting minister 
31at August to be advised 

 

Please note that as we have no Priest at the moment our Services will still be 
held.  Any questions regarding Weddings, Baptism or Funerals please contact 

a church warden Your support at this time would be much appreciated. 
 

QUIZ NIGHT 
This will be on Wednesday 13th August at 7,30 in the hall, £2 per person to 

include tea/coffee 
 

WROXALL WOOLLIES 
We meet every Thursday at 10am in the church hall.  We are a very friendly 

group so whether you craft or not join us for a cuppa and biscuits for just £2 
each 

 

Ple4ase keep an eye out on our facebook page and Posters as we hope to be 
able to have an afternoon cream tea on Sunday 31st August 

 

WROXALL MACMILLAN COFFEE MORNING 

SATURDAY 13th SEPTEMBER 2025 

STENBURY HALL and THE VIEW CAFÉ COFFEE MORNING 
10 am – 1pm 

TEA/COFFEE -CAKES 
JACKET POTATO 

BRIC -a- BRAC 
RAFFLE 

Please support this worthwhile Cancer Charity.  Every coffee, cake and jacket 

potato you buy, helps give someone facing cancer the support they need to feel 

more in control of their life, from the moment they are diagnosed, through 

treatment and afterwards. 

Please contact Jenny on 854130 for more information.  

Jenny Gardner and Marianne Roper 



 

 



 



WHERE AM I?   
Each month we will feature 
an Island location from an 
odd angle. Can you guess 
where it is?  
Answer Back cover   
 

Photograph contributed by Neville 
Peachey 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

CITIZENS ADVICE BUREAU Isle of Wight 

Call us on 01983 823898  

We are a charity that has helped the IW since 1964  
We provide specialist services like Tax and Macmillan Cancer Support  

Much of our work is carried out by volunteers  
We are a Hate Crime Reporting Centre Our 

service is absolutely free to use  



 



What a busy summer term we have had!  

We started with an exciting residential trip for year 6 to London.  

It was a jam packed few days full of exciting activities from 

Legoland to the London Eye, Lion King to the Science Museum 

and 

so much more in between. 

The children were an 

absolute delight to spend 

time with and a real credit 

to the school.  They were 

well behaved, polite and 

made the most of every 

opportunity.  

We received the call from 

Ofsted this term and 

welcomed two inspectors 

into school for a graded inspection.  The process ran smoothly and, as you would 

expect, our incredible staffing team rose to the occasion, remaining calm and focused 

on ensuring the days ran as normal for the children.  This really was their chance to 

shine.  The stars of the two days were our children who spoke honestly, animatedly and 

passionately 

about our 

school and 

their learning.  

They made us 

so proud with 

their behavior, 

focus and the 

way they took 

the whole visit 

in their stride.  

The full report 

should arrive mid-September. Carnival club took part in Ryde Mardis Gras.  We had a 

fantastic turnout and the children looked amazing in their handmade costumes.  They 



very proudly walked the route despite the weather looking a little unsettled. 

We enjoyed a brilliant 

sports day and we were 

overwhelmed with the 

turnout from families and 

members of our 

community who came to 

support the day.  The 

children were all 

superstars, participating so 

well and supporting their 

friends and peers across 

school. It was a very hot 

day but they coped so well.  

This week Reception class 

have enjoyed a beach trip, 

exploring the route between Ventnor and Bonchurch and enjoying ice creams along the 

way.  Kookaburra class are looking forward to a trip to Nettlecombe Farm tomorrow.   

Year 6 are eagerly anticipating their leavers outing to Blackgang Chine next week as well 

as performing their play “Ye Hah!” to the whole school and their families in the final 

week of term.  They have worked so hard on it and we can’t wait to see it.   

I must finish by thanking the PTFA for putting on an excellent fundraising quiz at the 

weekend.  I wasn’t able to attend due to other commitments but I have heard it was 

well attended by both families, staff and community members.  It sounds like everyone 

had an excellent time and £130 was raised to go towards new books for the children to 

receive as Dojo prizes.  A huge thank you to our Parish Council Chair Steve Clarke who 

was quiz master for the evening.   He really does put on a great quiz and we are so 

grateful for the time he put into putting this together and running it for us.  

At the time of writing we are two weeks away from a very well-earned summer break.  

Fingers crossed the sun will keep shining!  

Miss Hopkinson – Headteacher   



  WROXALL VILLAGE COFFEE MORNING 

 AS ALWAYS, WE WOULD LIKE TO WELCOME 

EVERYONE TO OUR COFFEE MORNING.  IT 

WOULD BE SO GOOD TO SEE MORE MEN ATTEND 

AS WE ARE QUITE LOW ON MALE COMPANY. 

IT TAKES PLACE EVERY TUESDAY IN ST JOHNS 

CHURCH HALL BETWEEN 10 - 12 WITH COFFEE, 

TEA, BISCUITS AND A RAFFLE TICKET FOR JUST 

£3 ON THE LAST TUESDAY OF THE MONTH WE 

HAVE ONE GAME OF BINGO WITH AN ASDA 

VOUCHER FOR THE WINNER, THERE IS NO CHARGE FOR THIS GAME, IT IS 

INCLUDED IN THE £3.  ALSO ON THAT DAY....NO BISCUITS....IT's CAKE. 

IT WOULD BE GOOD TO HAVE NEW MEMBERS AS WE ARE A LIVELY BUNCH 

AND THERE IS SO MUCH MORE ON OFFER THAN JUST COFFEE AND 

BISCUITS.  COME AND JOIN US AND DISCOVER ALL THAT IS IN OFFER. 
. 

 



  

Village Family News 
We would like to add items of local 

announcements to The Way. Births, 

Marriage’s, Obituaries, special 

anniversaries. 

Often it takes a 

few weeks to hear 

the happy or sad news. Please feel 

free to send in details for publication 

to Clerk@wroxallparishcouncil.gov.uk  

Need a Tutor? 

Let me help your student 

succeed. One to one tuition by 

qualified teacher which is 

tailored to individual needs. 

• English GCSE/SAT’s/11+  

• Dyslexia/Literacy support in      

a range of subjects  

• Exam techniques/Study skills  

Contact Susan for 

further information: 

07954-168006 

mailto:Clerk@wroxallparishcouncil.gov.uk


 

 

Do you want to go on Holiday but worried about leaving your pets?   

Do you have a dog who is home alone all day?   

Does your pet suffer from separation anxiety whilst you’re at work?   

If you answer yes to any of these questions the Ark of Animalia is here to 

help you solve these problems?   

We offer pet sitting for your pets in our own home, with a secure garden 

in a loving caring environment or we can offer pet sitting in your home so 

they never have to leave their familiar surroundings?   

We have experience of looking after many animals from cats, dogs, reptiles, 

bearded dragons, chameleons, snakes, chickens, small pets like hamsters or 

gerbils and tropical and marine fish, outside pets, rabbits, guinea pigs, 

birds, tortoises etc.  Any pets considered.   

We also offer dog walking too?   

We update our knowledge regularly with different animal courses, fully 

insured and CRB checked.    Prices start from £10 per hour.   

Special discounts for regular and holiday sittings.  Call us for a free 

quotation and availability.  Just call Cheryl on 0771 933 2376   

  

  



  



 
  



 



 

 
Island residents are being invited to take part in a region-wide survey that will help shape the future of 
local government across the region. 
The Local Government Reorganisation (LGR) survey — now live — gives everyone the chance to share their 
views on how councils could be restructured to better serve local communities. 
The Isle of Wight Council is working in partnership with councils across Hampshire, Portsmouth, and 
Southampton to explore changes to the current system. 
While most of Hampshire operates under a two-tier structure — with services split between county and 
district or borough councils — the Isle of Wight already functions as a unitary authority, delivering all local 
services directly. 
Under the proposals being considered, the Isle of Wight would remain a unitary authority. Meanwhile, the 
mainland councils are exploring the creation of four new unitary councils to replace the existing 15-council 
structure. 
This joint survey marks the next phase of the LGR process, following the submission of an interim plan for 
change earlier this year. 
It focuses on gathering feedback from across the area, with a particular emphasis on local community 
identity. 
Island residents are being encouraged to take part and make their voices heard before 27 July 2025. 

• Take the survey 
If you would prefer to take part in this engagement through a different method, such as completing 
questions on a paper copy or telephone interview, this can be arranged by emailing: 
ourplaceourfuture@thinksinsight.com or calling: 020 7845 5880 (opening hours are Monday - Friday, 9am- 
6pm) 
 
More information about the LGR process is available on the Isle of Wight Council website. 

https://ourplaceourfuture.commonplace.is/
https://www.iow.gov.uk/council-and-councillors/about-the-council/devolution-and-local-government-reorganisation/


 



Looking for that extra space for your visitors or have 

family and friends who wish to stay and explore the 

wonderful Island and all that it has to offer, then look no 

further than the Dairy Barn. 
 

  

Dairy Barn is a 5-star Gold Award 3-bedroom self-catering 

barn conversion located in an idyllic and peaceful rural setting 

on a working farm at Wroxall, with access to miles of public 

rights of way to explore the surrounding countryside.  It has 

a large sunny lounge, separate diner, well-equipped kitchen 

and three en-suite bedrooms. 

http://www.dairybarnisleofwight.co.uk/  

Please contact the Property Manager, Sally Richards, on 

01983 855163/07581 410330 or sally@theiow.co.uk for 

more information. 
21st June 2026 

http://www.dairybarnisleofwight.co.uk/
http://www.dairybarnisleofwight.co.uk/


Wroxall Garage 

Gallop 

21st June 2026 

Further 

information in 2026 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WROXALL PARISH COUNCIL 
Are you struggling with the Cost of Living? 

A Pensioner on Pension Credit? 
A household with a Disabled person? 

A Household with a person with health issues> 
On a Low Income? 

We have been granted funding for Electric Throws. Yes, I know 

the weather is warmer now. We did apply in January! If you 

would like to be considered please email your details to 

wroxallparishcouncil@gmail.com or visit the Foodbank for a 

chat with Mic Prior. They are open on Monday afternoons 

between 2 and 3.30p.m. or Thursday mornings between 8.30 

and 10.30 a.m. All dealings will be confidential, although for 

audit purposes, we will need to disclose your name and address 

to IW Council. 



 

 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  
  

    
  

  
  

       

  
  

The Window Cleaner 
  

  

Jamie Downer   

Mobile 07563 186533   

email.jamiedowner95@gmail.com   

  

Local, Reliable and Affordable   

Window, Fascias and soffits,  

Conservatories   

High  Reach and Traditional   

Fully Insured   

  

Established 2015   

  

Wroxall Water Station 

We are the first water station on the Island to be set by 

Southern Water Emergency Planning and Wroxall Parish 

Council. We have taken delivery of over 1000 litres of 

water. If there is a water outage, we will have the ability 

to open up quickly. 

The Parish Council would like to thank Stenbury Hall for 

the storage facility. The water is dated 2027 and will be 

replaced if it is not used within that time. We should be 

notified if we are required to open but if you are 

experiencing an outage, please call Jackie Gallop Clerk to 

Wroxall Parish Council on 07817634516 



           

PROFESSOR CLEAN & CLEARANCE 

RUBBISH REMOVAL & CLEANING SERVICES 

LOCAL HOUSE CLEANING EXPERTS & 

CLEANING SPECIALISTS WE PROVIDE 

OUTSTANDING PROFESSIONAL SERVICES TO 

PRIVATE HOMES & BUSINESSES 

THROUGHOUT THE ISLE OF WIGHT FULLY 

INSURED WITH WASTE CARRIERS LICENCE 

PHONE 07376 741576 FOR A FREE, NO HIDDEN, 

COSTS QUOTATION 

Do you have a gas boiler and or an open 

fire? 

If so, for your own safety, you 

should have a carbon monoxide 

sensor. 

Cllr. Vince Wedlock-Ward has 

secured 100 free ones. 

If you would like one, they are available from the Foodbank or 

my emailing him at vince.ward@futureiow.co.uk 

JULIE

State Registered Hairdresser
***

Ladies’ & Gentlemen’s Hair Stylist
IN YOUR OWN HOME

840373

Mobile: 07855190112



 

ADVERTISING IN THE WAY  
Do you have a business in Wroxall? Do the 870 households in 

Wroxall know about it? You may advertise online or by other 

means, however many people still do not have internet access. Did 

you know that you can advertise in the Way. Sadly, we have been 

faced with a substantial increase in printing costs and therefore 

advertising will now be as follows: 

Full Page £160 for the year - Half Page £80 - Quarter Page £40 - 

Eighth Page £20.00 (Only suitable for very small adverts) 

The Way reaches all 870 households in the village and is published 

11 times a year. 

It is also in full colour on our website and facebook page 

each month. For further details please contact Jackie 

Gallop on 07817634516 or email 

wroxallparishcouncil@gmail.com 
  

 

  

O G Davis Plumbing  

All aspects of plumbing undertaken  

No job too small  

Fully insured  

City & Guilds qualified  

07852739700  

ogdavisplumbing@hotmail.com   

 
 



Parkinson’s UK is the charity that 
drives better care, treatments 
and quality of life for those 
affected by Parkinson’s. We have 
a UK-wide network of friendly 
local advisers and each covers a 
different local area. We can 
assist whether a person has the 
condition themselves, is a carer, 
friend or family member of 
someone with Parkinson's or is 
an agency involved with the care 
of someone affected by 
Parkinson’s. 

 

 

We can help if someone: 

• is looking for advice and 
information 
• is looking for tips on how to 
deal with the day-to-day impact 
of Parkinson's 
• needs emotional support, 
whether they have a Parkinson’s 
diagnosis, are a carer, or a family 
member/friend 

• wants to find out more about the services available in their area 
• wants to learn about their rights and entitlements 
• needs help navigating the benefits process 
• needs information on where to find grants and financial help 
• is looking for support on employment issues 
• needs support with anything else relating to their life with Parkinson's 

We are here so that no-one has to face Parkinson's alone. 

 
 
 

We are contactable via adviser.southeast@parkinsons.org.uk or via telephone on 0300 
013 2160. 

 
 
 

Parkinson’s UK provides free leaflets on a range of topics linked to Parkinson’s. If you 
would like us to forward a selection to you, please don’t hesitate in letting us know. 
Alternatively, these can be ordered for free at: 
https://www.parkinsons.org.uk/information-and-support/ordering-our-resources 

 

mailto:adviser.southeast@parkinsons.org.uk
https://www.parkinsons.org.uk/information-and-support/ordering-our-resources


Wroxall Village Lottery – Tickets cost just £1 and we have winners every single week in the 
village! All funds raised from the lottery go directly towards hall improvements. This year so far, 

the lotto has raised £660 keeping us on track to raise nearly £1551 this year. To date, since 
inception the Wroxall Lottery has raised £8,346! If you’d like to play, go to 

www.onelottery.co.uk/support/wca or call 01865 678679 

http://www.onelottery.co.uk/support/wca


To find out more about our volunteer roles please pop into the 
Wroxall library & fill out a volunteer form or email 
info@stenburyhall.org.uk.  
Would you like to join the Wroxall Community Association team? Do 
you feel you have something you can offer the village and would you 
be prepared to give up a couple of hours a week to help improve the 
facilities at Stenbury Hall?  Benefits are available for volunteers and 

we are constantly reviewing how to improve those benefits. The committee meet once a 
month and work together to see how we can both raise funds to repair and update the hall 
as well as provide some fun for the village.  
 

The View Café  
Passers-by will have noticed our new permanent addition to the hall, with the ever 
expanding ‘View café’ being run out of the Worsley Lounge up at the hall. Local couple Aviv 
and Adam who are hiring the venue from Thursday to Sunday every week and open 8:30am 
till 4pm for customers. They offer a huge range of drinks including freshly ground coffees of 
all varieties, hot chocolates, teas and even the hugely popular Bubble teas. Alongside that 
they also offer a lovely selection of freshly baked and delicious cakes. In the future Aviv has 
plans to expand into hot foods as well. All of this can be consumed indoors or outdoors, 
depending on the weather, as they have also refreshed and rejuvenated the outside patio 
area and included tables, seating and some lovely planters with flowers. We invite you all to 
come along and enjoy The View! 
 

Pickleball – If you’ve never heard of it, it’s a sport that combines elements of badminton, 
tennis and table tennis. We are very excited by this new club addition. We have a fully 
booked Thursday session which runs from 1pm till 3pm and a Tuesday session (run by El 
Capitano, Vernon) that has some spaces and runs from 2pm till 4pm. It only costs £3 to play 
if you’re interested. Please message us at info@stenburyhall.org.uk if you’re interested in 
either playing or running a club on our behalf. Private hire of this equipment is also 
available. 
 

Wroxall Foodbank - opening times Monday 14:00 till 15:30, Thursday 08:30 till 10:30am. 
Accessed through the kitchen side door. The foodbank is open to all who require it. A BIG 
thank you to the volunteer team who run our foodbank. You make a huge difference and 
it’s really appreciated. Run by volunteers Mic, Ann, Gill, Jo & Tesni. 
 

Community Library - open Monday to Friday 9am to 6pm for all residents, the door is open. 
If you use the library, let us know what you think. We’d love to hear your feedback. Thank 
you. We need new or better shelving for the number of books we have. If anyone can help, 
please at the first point contact the halls committee, thank you. We are also on the lookout 
for a new librarian to sort through and replace, rotate the books. If you’re interested, please 
get in contact. 
 

The Book Club – Held in the Community Library on the 2nd Tuesday of every month at 16:30. 
Every month they choose a new book and vary the theme, then meet to discuss it. If you 

mailto:info@stenburyhall.org.uk
mailto:info@stenburyhall.org.uk


like reading and a good chat with friendly likeminded people, you are welcome to join. No 
subscription costs apart from the books you choose. Run by volunteers Mic and Penny. 
  

Bingo - every Tuesday at 19:30 in the Worsley Lounge from the 8th April. Bar open. This is a 
fun group and a welcoming atmosphere, come along and join in the fun. Run by volunteers 
Jan and Linda. 
 

Quiz night – the last Wednesday of every month, doors open from 18:30 in the Worsley 
Lounge. £3 per person. Maximum 6 people per team. Bar open. Hosted by Quizmaster 
Steve! Run by volunteers Chris and Mandy 
 

Karaoke Fundraisers – Once a month in the Worsley Lounge helping to raise money for 
your community hall and for our tireless Treasurer Jan’s number one passion, animal 
shelters in Ukraine. Bar open all evening and all are welcome. Raffles, bad singing and 
occasionally some good singing too! Come and join the fun, new dates released via our 
Facebook page and the Wroxall Community and Information Page.  
  
Roller Skating – Every other Friday – Times have been adjusted slightly with a 6:30pm till 
8pm mix in disco session – own skates and safety equipment required - £3 per person. Bar 
open during the session and open to all residents, not just skaters. Please see the hall 
Facebook page for updates to skating sessions as dates can vary. Curry On Wheels orders 
can be eaten in the lounge during skate sessions. No other outside food or drinks allowed. 
Sessions are run by our volunteers Jon and Jess. 
 

Table Tennis – Adult sessions £3pp, Monday 10:00 till 12:30, Wednesday 19:00 till 21:00. 
Junior Coaching Sessions with Top Island Coach, Don Hobbs £3pp Wednesday 18:00 till 
19:00 – introductory sessions are free for all sessions except coaching sessions. All 
equipment provided. Run by volunteer Jon. Parkinson’s Table Tennis and Social Group £3pp 
– the first & third Wednesday of every month 2pm till 4pm. Run by volunteers Jim and 
Jenny. 
 

Pilates – Every Tuesday from 6pm in the Worsley Lounge. WhatsApp 07851 366459 to 
book. Pre-booking essential. 
 

Dance Classes with Miss Eloise – Learn tap, contemporary, modern, jazz and ballet. Every 
Monday - kids dance class 4pm till 5pm beginners’, 5pm till 6pm Grade 3 Ballet and fun 
dance, 6pm till 7pm Fun Adult contemporary dance. More info – 07548 987728 
   

Slimming World 09:00 till 11:30 every Friday in the main hall 
  

Rural Beat Surgeries from your local policing team. Please see the hall entrance 
noticeboard for dates. You can also call PCSO Justin Keefe on 07901 102302 if you are 
unable to attend one of the sessions.  
 

 



 
 
 
 



 

 
 

Is it time to do something new?  

Visit Ventnor Flower Arranging Club 
Fun Friendship and Flowers!  

Come and join us at Whitwell Village 
Hall to enjoy workshops and 

demonstrations in the art of flower 
arranging. We are a   

friendly group, who also enjoy summer 
lunches, plant sales and much more.     

 Please contact  Janet 01983 864104  

 

  

 
 

Blinds, Awnings & Shutters 
  

Serving the Island for over 30 years 
  

Telephone 01983 402230 
  

  

Email  isleofwight@apollo - blinds.co.uk 
  

  

www.apollo - blinds.co.uk/isle - of - wight 
  

  

  



 

  

 

  
  

  
  



Extracta Cleaning  

Carpet, upholstery, rug cleaning specialists  

End of tenancy cleaning/Hoarder specialists  

Fully insured, Free estimates and advice  

Contact: - 528720 Mobile: - 07967531576  

 

 

 

Chris Preston 
Painter, Decorator and  

Maintenance  

1 Castle Lane  
Wroxall  

01983853911 Mobile: 07946202704  

CITIZENS ADVICE BUREAU Isle of Wight 

Call us on 01983 823898  

We are a charity that has helped the IW since 1964  
We provide specialist services like Tax and Macmillan Cancer Support  

Much of our work is carried out by volunteers  
We are a Hate Crime Reporting Centre Our 

service is absolutely free to use  



WHY NOT PLAY 

A ROUND OR 

TWO OR EVEN 

JOIN? 

  VENTNOR 

GOLF CLUB 

The course with 

the view, 

Established 1892.   

 
 

Steephill Down Road, Ventnor, Isle of Wight PO38 1BP Tel :01983 

853326   or Email: Secretary@ventnorgolfclub.co.uk   Website: 

www.ventnorgolfclub.co.uk  
     

2pm. St Johns Church 

Hall. £3.00 per session 

including tea and 

biscuits. New players 

always welcome. Dates 

for 2025:  

Oct 6th.  

Nov 3rd. Dec 1st. 

Ann White Tel. 

853977 

https://www.ventnorgolfclub.co.uk/
https://www.ventnorgolfclub.co.uk/
https://www.ventnorgolfclub.co.uk/
https://www.ventnorgolfclub.co.uk/


 



 

News from the Isle of Wight Donkey Sanctuary 
  
Our donkeys have been enjoying the heat and many just love rolling around in the dust. On 
very hot days they’ve been cooling down with homemade fruit ice lollies made by our yard 
team – everyone deserves a summer treat every now and again! 
 As well as over 100 donkeys, ponies and a mule to meet, there’s lots happening at the 
sanctuary over the summer: 
 26 July to 30 August - free daily guided tours at 11.30am. Book online or try on the day 
(subject to availability) 

• Free daily Q&A at 11am – no need to book 
• 20 July and 27 August - meet author David Goodday. David’s launching his children’s 

book The Search for Donkey Paradise 
• 20 July and 24 August - Music in the Courtyard 
• Nature catch ups - meet other local nature organisations on Wednesdays inc. Wight 

Squirrel Project, Save our Hedgehogs and Isle of Wight Badger Trust 
• 13 August - diabetes testing for young people with The Elsa Study. 

Sunny’s 10th birthday! 
Save the date for the 27 July when we’re celebrating Sunny’s 10th birthday. Born at the 
sanctuary, Sunny was named for the beautiful day he was born on, with we believe, the 
children of Wroxall Primary helping to name him. We’re celebrating his birthday by building 
a new sandpark for him and his friends to enjoy. We hope you can join us on the 27th when 
there will be live music and we’ll be opening Sunny’s Sandpark for the first time. 
Other things on this summer include: 
Don’t forget we’re open 7 days a week, 10am to 4.30pm and it’s free to enter and free to 
park – we’d love to see you soon! 
 Get more details and book tours: www.iowdonkeysanctuary.org 
Abigail Fox 

  
Head of Communications and Marketing 
 

Isle of Wight Donkey Sanctuary 
  

http://www.iowdonkeysanctuary.org/


  

 



WROXALL PARISH 

COUNCIL  
HAVE A VACANCY FOR A PARISH 

COUNCILLOR.  IF YOU ARE 

SOMEONE WHO LIKES TO BE 

ACTIVELY INVOLVED AND ARE 

INTERESTED IN PUTTING 

SOMETHING BACK INTO THE 

COMMUNITY, PLEASE CONTACT 

THE PARISH CLERK FOR MORE INFORMATION ABOUT WHATS 

INVOLVED. TEL 07817634516, 

CLERK@WROXALLPARISHCOUNCIL.GOV.UK 

 

 

  

mailto:WROXALLPARISHCOUNCIL@GMAIL.COM


  



  



USEFUL NUMBERS  

TRADING STANDARDS                              08082231133  

WROXALL PRIMARY SCHOOL    852290  

GENERAL WELFARE (coffee morning)  594153/07951653182  

BADMINTON CLUB        854130  

BADMINTON CLUB SENIORS    855658  

BOWLS CLUB (short mat)      852948  

COMMUNITY CENTRE Carole on 07834 597221 or email info@stenburyhall.org.uk  

METHODIST HALL BOOKINGS    Teresa Preston – 853911  

ST JOHNS HALL BOOKINGS                       07519962746 Sue York  

WROXALL CENTRAL STORES    852710 
 

WROXALL PARISH COUNCIL CHAIRMAN, STEVE CLARKE 
CLERK TO THE COUNCIL JACKIE GALLOP,  

BARNCOURT FARM, REDHILL LANE, WROXALL PO38 3ER 
TEL 07817634516, CLERK@WROXALLPARISHCOUNCIL.GOV.UK 

THE COUNCIL MEETS ON THE SECOND MONDAY OF EACH MONTH AT STENBURY HALL AT 
19.30.  MEMBERS OR THE PUBLIC ARE VERY WELCOME TO ATTEND MEETINGS. 

 
COUNCILLORS 
Stephen Clarke Chairman 15 Mountfield Road, Wroxall 
steve.clarke@wroxallparishcouncil.gov.uk  
Cheryl Watts Vice Chair 17 Mountfield Road, Wroxall 
cheryl.watts@wroxallparishcouncil.gov.uk  
Vince Wedlock-Ward Elstow, High Street Wroxall 01983857349 
vince.wedlock-ward@wroxallparishcouncil.gov.uk 
Anthony Fineran 11 Station Avenue, Sandown 07899756148 
anthony.fineran@wroxallparishcouncil.gov.uk 
Mic Prior 47a Clarence Road, Wroxall 07834979575 
michaela.prior@wroxallparishcouncil.gov.uk 
 
ISLE OF WIGHT COUNCILLOR 
Mark Jefferies  mark.jefferies@iow.gov.uk  07870701652 
 

 

Disclaimer:  All articles and advertisements are taken in good faith. We cannot take responsibility 
for any legal queries resulting from these. Submitted articles do not necessarily reflect the view of 
the Parish Council. We reserve the right not to print submitted articles, letters or advertisements.  
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